East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 6th June 2011.

	
	
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Bob Haskins, Pauline Olivant, Hilary Palmer, Sean Harrington, Derek Gale, David Olivant, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Roy Denney and Bob Alderson. 
In attendance: Judith Holt and Roger Edwards
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	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 28th March  2011  subject to 
(a) an amendment in item 7(e) to include a statement that the meeting agreed to proceed using the income and expenditure model submitted by NOC and to incorporate the model within the minutes,

(b) Item 7 (b) (iii) Hilary Palmer to develop an application for BO development funds to support the Regional Development Programme.
Website version of minutes - Publish as amended in para 2 above.
Treasurer’s Report was circulated in advance by Viv. Viv  drew  attention to: 
(a) The movement of £10,000 to a three month fixed term bond.
(b) Event levy income included payments of £423  by NOC for SI hire - to be repaid to NOC

(c) Payments for entries to JIRC - agreed as these are recouped from competitors.

(d) Costs for Sweden trip are recouped from those who went.

(e) Noted that we have more events but less participation and thus less income.  
(f) Fixed and variable costs as set out - income covers both costs at present.

Correspondence received since last meeting

(a) BO Governance Review sent by e-mail 19th May

(b) BO Development Programme staff responsibilities by e-mail 23rd May 

(c) NWOA offer a course on the press and media sent by e-mail 2nd June - to be re-sent as possibly not received
(d) Major Events conference details circulated on 3rd June

Urgent matters arising from the minutes
 (a) EMOA League: 2011 - remaining events are:

19th  June: Burrough Hill (LEI)

25th  September: Cromford (DVO)
9th  October: Outwoods (LEI)

23rd  October: Bramcote (NOC)

13th  November: Byrons Walk (NOC)

20th November Calke Park

18th  December: Walesby (NOC)

28th  December: Willesley (LEI)
(b) Fixture List - circulated by Ian on the morning of the meeting. Some issues arose which could not be       resolved on the day. Fixtures report needs circulating a week in advance of the meeting. Club fixtures secretaries need to have regular liaison.  Ian to coordinate.
(c) EMOA League 2012  

      (i)  Some issues arising from list circulated on the day of the meeting re clashes of fixtures.

      (ii) All clubs OK with inclusion of two urban events in 2012 league. Need to have BO recommended courses          (4 adult and 2 junior). Scoring for the League needs to be resolved - volunteer please!

(iii) All agreed that Short Green Course is to be included alongside the existing 7 Colour Courses for 2012  League Events 
(d) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) CompassSport Cup & Trophy Final – 16.10.2011 – DVO – Longshaw  - all OK.
(ii) British Schools Championships November 2013 - DVO - Shipley Park  - in hand.
(iii) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC Sherwood Forest February 3rd - Lack of communication from Landowner and concerns about new Natural England post holder’s priorities.
(iv) British Sprint Championships April 20th 2013 at Loughborough Uni. 24 month embargo.
(v) British Middle Champs with DVO (Stanton Moor) on April 21st 2013. 24 month embargo.
(vi) Yvette Baker Trophy Final July 7th 2013 - to be in LOG area - Belton a possibility. 
   (e) John Woodall reported on the enquiry to Mike Hamilton re newcomers to the sport getting the free membership for first year as it is not currently available if signing up electronically on BO website. Agreed to accept that it is not possible to change the website at this stage. New members advised to do a paper entry.
(f) JK 2014 in WOA Region (South Wales): Various views expressed from being responsible for one of the days to being responsible for one area of the Event organisation for the whole weekend (e.g. starts). Generally supportive of our involvement. Clubs to discuss further and Chair to communicate our interest and enquire what they would want from us from the WOA.
(e) EMEWS 235: Please let Mike Gardner have any input as soon as possible as publication imminent.
Reports from representatives on recent British Orienteering Group/Committee meetings

(a) Coaching Committee - meeting next week.
(b) Rules Group - Ernie circulated the minutes and drew attention to the need to record all involved in an event, including competitors on all Courses including those on String Courses, and all helpers whether competing or not, for insurance purposes.  Review of Grade 2 Controllers has been completed and all Associations have been asked to complete review of Grade C Controllers.
(c) Map Group - David Olivant is Chair of Map Group - congratulations!  Don Moir was highly 

commended in  the Chichester Trophy for his Belvoir map.  
(d) Senior Competitions Group - Compass Point Masters Cup 2012 will be published soon with 8 events to count from 18.
(e) Junior Competitions Group - JCG asked for feedback to Major Event Group on major events (Level A) and junior participation.
The Rules and Guidelines for most of these events have not changed substantially since last year. Minor changes were made to correct the estimated winning time for M16 at the long distance races. However the British Sprint was a new event with heats and a final. Some questions are asked for our comments.

1    M/W 10 had one heat leading to one final – should this have just been a final?

2    M 12 had three heats, (2 -1 -1 in each heat) leading to 1 final

      W12 had 3 heats, (2 - 1 - 2 in each heat) leading to 2 finals A and B (4 - 1) Should this have been just 1 final?

3     Should M/W 14 have had only 2 heats? Any other comments on Level A events and juniors? 
Agreed not to recommend any changes at this time after only one year of competition.
(f) National Forest - Roy reported the budget is significantly reduced and there are  limited new opportunities.    Meetings reduced from 4 pa to 2 pa so effective involvement and influence decreases.  Roy was thanked for his successful work and his continuation in the role is fully supported.
(g) BO Development Committee - Meeting previous Saturday. BO aim to develop 100 satellite clubs - details to be published soon.  EMOA well on track with their development of such clubs. Ed Nicholas wishes to attend an EMOA meeting.
(h) BO Board - congratulations to Judith Holt and John Woodall for their election to the BO board
Open Meeting

To review the Finances and the Constitution of the Association and plan for the 2011 AGM in the Autumn.

Reaffirmed the need to keep membership fees and levies at current levels supported by existing surpluses where necessary. Consider retaining three years money as reserve (£7,500). Need a development plan based on the priorities set out in the previous meeting to determine priorities for spending.  Ranald and Derek to produce a development plan based on decisions of previous meeting, to be circulated to clubs by 31st July. Clubs to feed back comments in time for next EMOA meeting on August 15th.  It was agreed to hold the 2011 AGM at the Pace Room, Clifton Church Hall on 17th October at 7.30 p.m., to invite representatives of the Satellite Clubs to attend and, if they so wish, to make a two minute presentation on the activities of their specific Satellite Club, and to also extend an invitation to Ed Nicholas, BO Development Manager.
British Orienteering Governance Review
Comments made on the BO document were:

· BO could talk direct to clubs to avoid a 6 month delay in the process.
· Fears expressed that those appointed by the Board to Committee(s), Standing Groups and Working Groups will be ‘yes men’.
· Committee and Groups likely to require expertise which does not always come from Regional Representatives.
· It would seem that there will be no voting by Associations to elect Committee and Group members - is this democratic?

· Mention is made of only one Committee. Will there be other Committees rather than just the Events and Competitions Committee?

· Will Committees really be empowered to make decisions?

· Will real consultation happen?

· What will be the criteria for Committee appointments and what will be the process?

· Who will members report back to and be accountable to?

· The consultation document should have been presented to the 2011 AGM before wider circulation.

· The Annual Club Conference should be used to consider proposed changes.
· Are National Office and full-time and part-time members of managerial staff to take on roles currently undertaken by volunteers?

· Do the proposals address the perceived lack of direction given by the Board

· Has the external audit been more widely shared?  Details of this should have been available as part of the consultation process.

· Could alternative proposals be considered and, if so, how and when?

· Associations are likely to seek an EGM to review proposals.
In summary it was agreed that:

1. Yes, there is a need for change.

2. The changes as outlined may or may not be the correct way to ensure a healthy future for orienteering in Britain.  
3. Democracy and representation is important. Do Associations still have a meaningful role in the future?

4. Getting the right expertise is important at all levels of the sport.
5. We need more detailed information from British Orienteering in order to be fully involved in the consultation process and subsequent implementation.

6. The presentation of the document implies imposition rather than proper consultation with the membership.

7. Can the tension between Director’s responsibilities and member’s involvement be better balanced?

Dates and venues for future meetings

New venue: the Pace Room at Clifton Church Hall 
15th August 2011 at 7.30 pm.  Consideration of Development Plan and AGM planning meeting.
17th October AGM at 7.30 pm at the Pace Room, Clifton Church Hall. 
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